Division II Portfolio Guidelines

In preparing for your Division II final meeting, you need to gather together the following:

· Division II contract. You may have revised it or you may want to revise it for the final meeting. If the latter is the case, you will need to obtain signatures from your chair and member before the final meeting. Include copies of the original and the revised contract in your portfolio.

· Copies of all evaluations. Five-college grades, transcripts from other schools, evaluations for internships or summer programs, letters of recommendation, etc. Everything in your contract must be covered.

· Papers, artwork, etc., that will be used to inform your committee about your interests and development. Be selective, but include a range of material demonstrating how your work developed and changed over time. Provide copies of work with faculty comments. If you have revised a paper, include the first draft.

In addition, you need to write the following:

· An essay, called the retrospective essay, reflecting on what Division II has meant to you. What did you find interesting? Difficult? How have your interests developed? Please discuss your work thematically rather than chronologically and think of the retrospective essay as an introduction to the larger portfolio (give us a sense of what’s in the portfolio and its significance). Also include a paragraph or two on how you satisfied the Multiple Cultural Perspectives (MCP) and Community-Engaged Learning (CEL-2) requirements. 
· Self-evaluations and annotated bibliographies (books read, films viewed, exhibits attended, etc.) for totally independent work and in the case of courses for which you have done substantial work but have not received an instructor evaluation.

Finally, assemble it all in a three-ring binder with a table of contents; separate the sections with tabs or colored paper. A sample portfolio might look like this:

· Table of contents (annotated if desired)
· Division II contract(s)

· Retrospective essay

· Course evaluations and self-evaluations
· A copy of your Hub transcript with five-college grades, and any other transcripts

· Representative work, separated into thematic sections corresponding to your retrospective: papers, exams, artwork, etc. (Include a DVD if work in the visual arts is reproducible; if not, include a separate box or portfolio to be shared by the committee members.)

· All materials relating to the CEL-2: the activity, the confirmation of your supervisor's verification of the activity, and your reflective essay.
· Division III proposal

Distribute copies of the portfolio to your committee members a week in advance of your meeting (or a time agreed upon by you and your chair). Discuss with your chair the agenda for the meeting and who will direct it (you or the chair).

